
 



Parishes of Dromara and Drumgooland 
 

Fr Peter McNeill Tel: 406 50207    Emergency Tel: 079 69403762    

Email: dromaradrumgooland@dromorediocese.org   Web: www.dromaradgooland.org 
 

25th December 2022 
Nativity of The Lord 

 

 

 

Weekend masses 
Sat           6:00pm Dechomet           7:30pm Leitrim 
Sun          9:00am Gargory             11:00am Dromara 
 

Weekday masses   No masses 26th, 27th, 28th, 29th  
Fri 30th      7:30pm Dromara 
Mon 2nd    9:00am Leitrim              7:30pm Dechomet 
Tue 3rd      9:00am Dromara 
Wed 4th     7:30pm Leitrim 
Feast of Epiphany 
Thurs 5th   7:30pm Leitrim 
Fri 6th        7:30pm Dromara 
 

The sick and housebound will be attended in the week 
beginning 2nd January 
There will not be a bulletin next weekend 
I will be away 7th to 14th Jan 
 

Collections              Dromara        Drumgooland 
Parish                             £428                   £755 
Finnis Hall             Whist £500, Hire £50 
 

Dromara Parish Council Meeting Mon 16th Jan 8pm 
 

Recently deceased  
John Leonard, Lairds Road, Drumadonald 
 

Anniversaries 
Dechomet 
Sat 24th      Daniel, Mary Rose and Martin  
                   Matheson and Jack Murphy 
                   John Greeran 
Leitrim 
Sat 24th       Kathleen and Annie Cunningham 
                    Mary Burns 
Sat 31st        Patricia O’Prey 
                    Winnie McCrickard 
                    Sinead Ward 
Wed 4th      Edward H and Rosaleen Ward 
Sat 7th         Patrick and Aidan McAnulty 
                    Colette McMullan 
Dromara 
Sat 24th        Mary Rice (Dree) 
Fri 30th        Christopher O’Hare 
                      
Fri 6th          Dariush Mehrtash 
Sun 8th        Winnie and Jimmy McEvoy 
Gargory 
Sun 1st         Archdeacon Liam Boyle 
                     Peter and Una Gribben 
                     Francis Cunningham 
 

 

Dear Parishioners,  
I received a letter from a person who stopped in one of 
our churches recently.  He wrote in appreciation ‘I 
noticed the door of the chapel open and for some 
reason I parked the car and entered, I was not catholic.  
I felt such peace and comfort in this beautiful building 
and observed the stain glassed windows… somehow I 
started to feel better and this incredible feeling of love, 
support and encouragement to live well.  I left the 
chapel with a sense of peace… I believe that you all 
live in a very spiritual and incredibly peaceful and 
tranquil part of the world’. 
How often have I rushed into any of the churches and 
rushed out, not noticing the beauty contained, the 
presence of people, the presence of God?  How seldom 
do I slow down in order to become more aware of the 
peace and beauty of this world in which I am graced to 
live?  This can be a time of great busyness for people, 
there can be so many expectations and demands that 
the idea of tranquility can be so alien.  There is a deep 
need for peace, it may be an empty church, the top of a 
hill, a locked bathroom door, or a smile from a 
passerby, an honest ‘how are you?’ 
To all who have invited me to find peace, to belong 
here, I am deeply grateful.  It is my humble prayer 
that we discover moments of peace and these moments 
increase in number and depth. 
This year there were 47 baptisms (15 Dromara,  

32 Drumgooland), 15 marriages celebrated within the 
parishes and, sadly, 127 funerals.  The journey of grief 
is a long one, many of you have known that pain. 
Thank you to everyone who has enriched our parishes 
over the past year.  To all of you for the financial 
support to the parishes and myself, a debt is owed. 
Please know the door is open to you and may God 
know that the door to our hearts are open to Him. 
 

Fr Peter 
 

Thanks We would like to take this opportunity to 
thank everyone who helped set up and serve 
tea/coffee, craft stall vendors, sell tickets and 
everyone who attended and donated traybakes and 
prizes to our recent Festive Coffee Morning and 
raffle in Finnis Hall on Sun 27th Nov.  A fantastic 
£955 has been donated to Action Cancer and £870 
raised for Dromara and Drumgooland Lourdes 
Fund.  Many thanks from Patricia and Brian McKay 
and Dromara and Drumgooland Lourdes 
Committee we truly appreciate your kindness to 
these two charities this Christmas. 
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